

Dún Scéine, Cúirt Uíbh Eachach, Lána Fhearchair, Baile Átha Cliath 2, DO2 WT20

Dún Scéine, Iveagh Court, Harcourt Lane, Dublin 2, DO2 WT20

t 01 879 8300 f 01 879 8333

info@nationaltransport.ie www.nationaltransport.ie

Ms Edwina Leonard Staff Officer South Dublin County Council County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

21st March 2017

Dear Ms Leonard

Your recent letter to Dublin Bus on behalf of the members of the Tallaght Area Committee concerning the provision of additional bus shelters in Tallaght. Your letter has been passed to the National Transport Authority (NTA) for attention.

The NTA has been given statutory responsibility for the provision of bus shelters nationally. In exercise of that responsibility the NTA has now taken over the management of the bus shelter network in Dublin from Dublin Bus.

The demand for bus shelters nationally far exceeds the limited funding available annually. In this regard the funding that is provided is required to ensure the replacement of older bus shelters as well as the installation of new shelters.

The NTA will take into consideration the request of the members of Tallaght Area Committee in the development of this year's bus shelter programme. However, it would greatly assist the NTA's consideration of the matter if South Dublin County Council could identify a small number of suitable locations for additional bus shelters in the area.

Yours sincerely

Hugh Creegan Deputy Chief Executive